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2021 Classification Code Changes 
North Carolina 

(Changes effective 04/01/21) 
 

Classification Code Additions, Revisions, and Eliminations effective 04/01/2021: 
 

The industries impacted by Class Code changes effective 04/01/2021 are:  
 

• Oil and Gas Fields Operations 

• Construction Salespersons and Estimators 
 

Oil and Gas Operations   
NCCI Item Filing B-1438 revised classification treatment for oil and gas field operations to address the 
evolution of techniques used to perform services and specialists rendering these services. This filing will be 
applicable to all new and renewal voluntary and assigned risk policies becoming effective on or after April 1, 
2021. 
 
Construction Salespersons and Estimators                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
NCCI Item Filing B-1439 revised classification treatment of construction salesperson and estimators to provide 
consistent and clear assignment of these employments. This filing will be applicable to all new and renewal 
voluntary and assigned risk policies becoming effective on or after April 1, 2021. 

 
Elimination of National Codes 

 
 

Elimination of National Codes using Two-Phase Transition Program* 

 
*Two-Phase Transition Program – North Carolina 
Phase 1 of the transition program for class codes 2286 and 2670 begins with the state’s approved loss cost/rate 
filing effective April 1, 2020.  
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Risks using class codes 2286 or 2670 will have their operations classified to either the code being discontinued 
or the acquiring code as appropriate until the second phase of the transition program. 
 
For Phase 1 of the two-phase transition program, the payroll-weighted loss cost/rate of the code being 
discontinued and the acquiring code will be calculated using the latest available year’s payroll and the standard 
calculated loss cost/rate of the two individual codes.  
 
Phase 2 of this two-phase transition program will begin April 1, 2021.  Class codes 2286 and 2670 will be 
discontinued. All operations previously assigned to these codes will be assigned to the acquiring code.  
 
The loss cost/rate for the acquiring code will be the payroll-weighted loss cost/rate of the code being 
discontinued and the acquiring code, using the latest available year's payroll, and the standard calculated loss 
cost/rate of the two individual codes. 

 
National Classifications to Be Revised or Added 

 

 

 
 




